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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 
10th April 2018 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs S. A. Watkins (Chair), L. Brayne, B. Bennett, Mrs L. Madeley, 
D. Plant, Miss H. Smith and K. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: Dominic Proud and Bobbie Hill (Telford & Wrekin Council) PCSO’S Bowen and Fox (West Mercia Police) and 3 members of the public. 


17/3127 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the guest speakers from Telford & Wrekin Council (TWC) for their attendance.

17/3128 Apologies 
Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith 
and B.J. Thompson who were attending a TWC meeting.

17/3129 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

No disclosable pecuniary interests declared.

17/3130 Public Session

A member of the public expressed his dissatisfaction that the Arriva no. 7 bus route will be continuing down Richmond Avenue despite two surveys being carried out in which he claimed that the majority of people responding requested that the route was changed to Wombridge Road.

Dominic Proud of TWC replied that only 9% of residents had responded to the surveys issued and the results had been passed to Arriva for a decision to be made. A safety assessment has been carried out, which found no major safety concerns and upon reviewing this information Arriva feel that the removal of Richmond Avenue would therefore affect residents in Church Road which would affect the operation and potential commercial viability of the no. 7 bus route.  Mr Proud was aware of the complaint made by the resident which have been dealt with by TWC’s Complaints Department and is now with the ombudsman and will follow due diligence.

Mr Proud updated that a programme of resurfacing is planned for Richmond Avenue/Pickering Road as part of this year’s highway maintenance programme and they will look at extending double yellow lines down Church Road to give the bus better access when turning in/out of Pickering Road.  The need for white lines down Richmond Avenue will be reviewed when the resurfacing takes place.
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17/3131 Guest Speaker – Dominic Proud from TWC’s Highways, Transport & 
     Engineering Services.

	Dominic Proud introduced Bobbie Hill as the new Business Improvement    
      Manager responsible for the Wrockwardine Wood and Trench area.  He gave an
      update on the highways issues that are still outstanding as follows:

· Double yellow lines in Jubilee Terrace, Wade Road and Church Road have been programmed in for the first three months of the new financial year subject to a Traffic Regulation Order being in place and that there are no objections. 
· Speeding issues in Moss Road will be addressed by installing Speed Indicator devices (SID) in the area.  
The Clerk has ordered the SID, which should arrive within the next few weeks.
· Gullies were cleaned in December, but they are still not cleared and water is running into the road from the old Sutherland School site. 
This is a land drainage issue which will be dealt with by Senior Engineers in conjunction with the developers of the site.
· On Wrockwardine Wood Way a turn left road marking has been put in place at the entrance/exit to the school.
· As part of TWC’s Capital Programme a residential parking scheme will be installed on Trench Road by Lily Terrace and a programme of footpath maintenance will be put in place between now and November. 

Councillor Madeley reported that the pavements in Gibbon Road are in a terrible state and asked that TWC liaise with the developer prior to the development of the former Sutherland School site as this is now a health and safety issue.

The Chair thanked Mr Proud and Miss Hill for their attendance at the meeting.

17/3132 Previous Minutes of the Full Council Meeting held on 13th March 2018

[bookmark: _Hlk503969982]RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 
13th March 2018 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3133 Previous Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on 22nd March 2018

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on Thursday 
22nd March 2018 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3134 Previous Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 22nd March 2018

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on Thursday 
22nd March 2018 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair in the absence of the Chair of the Planning Committee.

17/3135 Previous Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 28th March 2018
	Item deferred to next meeting.

17/3136 Clerk’s update

The Clerk reported that she has been busy preparing the end of year accounts for audit and has attended a seminar at SALC regarding the new GDPR regulations and the Parish Councils responsibilities to meet the new legislation requirements.
Allotment letters notifying tenants that the rent is due will go out this week and work is underway to produce the next Parish Newsletter. 

 17/3137 Payments to be issued

		All Councillor’s received a list of the expenditure transactions for March/April 
		2018 and a list of cheques to be signed.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for March/April 2018 totalling £19,471.33 be approved. (Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

17/3138 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for March 2018

A Statement of Accounts for March 2018 was tabled.
 
RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for March 2018. 
(copy attached to office Minutes). 

17/3139 Correspondence

		SALC – Appraisal Training available on 24th April at Shirehall from 5.30 – 7.30pm.
		Councillors A. Watkins, L. Madeley and H. Smith requested that the Clerk contact 
		SALC to book them places on the course.
	 
17/3140 Items of information only

		Councillor L. Madeley asked if it was possible to use the Parish Meeting Room to 
		hold a public meeting for a Future Fit update. A guest speaker would attend and 
		answer any questions.   

RESOLVED – the Committee agreed to hold the Future Fit update as part of the 
Annual Parish Meeting, which would be held on the15th May.

17/3141 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 8th May in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Annual Council Meeting

Tuesday 15th May in the School Hall at 7pm – Annual Parish Meeting


	Meeting finished at 8.14pm









Signed…………………………………………………	Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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